Agenda Item 2b

TO: WATER SUPPLY ADVISORY COMMITTEE (WSAC)

FROM: CLARK MCISAAC & HEIDI LUCKENBACH

SUBJECT: UPDATE ON SOQUEL CREEK WATER DISTRICT ACTIVITIES
DATE: SEPTEMBER 3, 2015

SUPPLEMENTAL SUPPLY

Recycled Water During the August 11 SQCWD Board meeting, District staff provided County
staff with a draft agreement (the Cooperative Agreement for Evaluating the Recycling of Waste
Water to Improve Resource Management) to review. See Attachment A. On August 20, the
County Sanitation Board approved the agreement. During the September 1 SQCWD Board
meeting, District staff provided Board Members with a memo to request approval to enter into a
cooperative agreement with the Santa Cruz County Sanitation District. This agreement supports
the overall effort and feasibility study to evaluate the District’s primary option of developing a
supplemental water supply that involves purifying recycled water and injecting it into the aquifer
to replenish the overdraft conditions of the basin. See Attachment B.

Water Purchase At their August 11, 2015 Board meeting, SQCWD discussed developing a draft
Cooperative Water Transfer Resource Management Pilot and Purchase Agreement. That
Agreement was provided to Rosemary Menard for her review. See Attachment C.

Water Exchanges The Board decided to hold the timing for discussing a surface water rights
application required for surface water exchanges with SCWD for post 1914 water rights water
until WSAC is done with its assignment.

GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT

Basin Implementation Group (BIG) Amendments were made to the Revised Third Amendment
to the Joint Exercise of Powers Agreement (JPA). See Attachment D & Attachment E. The JPA
amendments were accepted and the BIG is now the Soquel-Aptos Groundwater Management
Committee (SAGMC).

During their August 20 meeting, the BIG received a memo describing the intent of SQCWD to
designate the Soquel Valley Groundwater Basin as being in “critical overdraft.” This is to
reclassify the basin as critical for part of the Department of Water Resources’ (DWR) review
process associated with the Groundwater Sustainability Act. See Attachment F.

CA State Legislation on Groundwater N/A
Attachments:

Pages 213-15 of the August 11, 2015 SqCWD Board Meeting Packet
Pages 185-190 of the September 01, 2015 SqCWD Board Meeting Packet
Page 73 of the August 11, 2015 SqCWD Board Meeting Packet

Pages 109-122 of the August 11, 2015 SQCWD Board Meeting Packet
Pages 203-04 of the September 1, 2015 SQCWD Board Meeting Packet
Page 140 of the August 20, 2015 BIG Meeting Packet

TmooOw>



Attachment A



Attachment A



Attachment A



Attachment B



Attachment B



Attachment B



Attachment B



Attachment B



Attachment B



Attachment C



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment D



Attachment E

September 1, 2015
MEMO TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Subject: Agenda Item No. 6.9 Discussion on the Development of the
Groundwater Sustainability Agency

The Board requested an opportunity to discuss the current activities pertaining to
the development of the Groundwater Sustainability Agency (GSA) for the Soquel-
Aptos area basin which is mandated by the State to be formed no later than June
30, 2017.

Since the last update to the Board, at the July 21 meeting, the following activities
have taken place:

e The third amendment of the existing Joint Exercise of Powers Agreement
was approved by the partner agencies (City and County of Santa Cruz,
Central Water District, and Soquel Creek Water District) and the Basin
Implementation Group (BIG) is now formally known as the Soquel Aptos
Groundwater Management Committee SAGMC) and includes 11 members
(two representatives from each partner agency and three private well
representatives). One of the specific tasks of the SAGMC includes facilitating
discussion regarding formation of a GSA for development and
implementation of a Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP).

o At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting, the GSA Formation Subcommittee introduced a
two-phase GSA approach: (1) form a GSA and then in partnership develop a
GSP and then (2) revise the GSA (as necessary) based on the projects and
programs to be implemented. The subcommittee proposed a checklist that
they will be going through as they further develop a proposed GSA model.

e At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting, there was discussion about pace and deadline of
filing for a GSA with the State. One subcommittee member would like to file
by early 2016; another would like to slow down and not rush.

o At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting, a subcommittee member stated that the group
still needs to further discuss whether or not to establish assessment of fees
prior to developing a GSP.

e At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting it was discussed that Bill Wigginton, who is no
longer an official private well representative on the SAGMC, could still be a
member of the GSA Subcommittee formation.

e At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting, a draft community engagement plan was
presented based on community input gathered from the SWRCB/Center for
Collaborative Policy efforts. In summary, there was community support to
engage public input and engagement with the development of the GSP.

e At the 8/20 SAGMC meeting, comments prepared by HydroMetrics on behalf
of the SAGMC were approved to be submitted to DWR on the draft
regulations for basin boundary requests.

o Staff continues to meet with DWR representatives on basin boundary issues
and GSP components via web-ex meetings and/or in-person meetings.
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Attachment E

Board of Directors
September 1, 2015
Page 2 of 2

The next GSA Formation subcommittee is tentatively scheduled for Thursday,
September 3. The subcommittee has been directed to bring back a prioritized
checklist of components at getting us toward establishing a GSA at the September
17th SAGMC meeting and aim for a more complete version at the SAGMC
November meeting. The subcommittee will also be talking about facilitation (f it’s
needed and by whom), proposed meeting schedule and pace of the work, and looking
deeper into the assessment of fees issue.

POSSIBLE BOARD ACTIONS

1. By MOTION, provide direction to staff and/or the District’s Soquel Aptos
Groundwater Management Committee representatives regarding the GSA
Formation.

2. No action.

i\{(\\um“ wmw é';

Melanie Mow Schumacher
Special Projects/Community Dialogue Manager

By
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Attachment F

August 20, 2015

MEMO TO THE BASIN IMPLEMENTATION GROUP

Subject: Agenda Item No. 5.7 Intent of Department of Water
Resources (DWR) to Designate the
Groundwater Basin as Being in
Critical Overdraft

The purpose of this memo is to inform the BIG committee about the intent of the
Department of Water Resources (DWR) to designate the Soquel Valley Groundwater
Basin as being in “critical overdraft”. Currently, the Soquel Valley Groundwater
Basin is noted in the California Groundwater Bulletin 118 as having overdraft
issues, but not as being in “critical overdraft”. The recognition of the basin’s serious
situation is due to the groundwater overdraft condition, seawater intrusion, and
Soquel Creek Water District’s declaration of a state of groundwater emergency.

DWR last evaluated and designated basins as being in critical overdraft in 1980.
This current evaluation to reclassify the basin as critical is part of DWR’s review
process associated with the Groundwater Sustainability Act. DWR plans to
present this revised critical overdraft designation at the August 19th California
Water Commission meeting, followed by a public meeting the week after, and then a
30 day public comment period.

(Note that the Soquel Creek Water District, District, Central Water District, and
County of Santa Cruz staff have been working with DWR to adjust the Soquel
Valley Groundwater Basin boundaries to align with the actual groundwater basin
dimensions. Also a name change to “Soquel-Aptos Groundwater Basin” is being
sought to be more reflective of the geographical basin area.)

There are some ramifications associated with the change in basin overdraft
designation. Basins designated as being in “critical overdraft” have to have their
Groundwater Sustainability Plan completed two years earlier (by January 31, 2020)
than basins not in critical overdraft. The timeframe for reaching sustainability
would be reduced by two years, requiring sustainability by year 2040 instead of
2042. However, it appears to be the intent of the local GSA Formation
Subcommittee members to achieve the required milestones within the timeframe as
required for basins classified as being in critical overdraft even if it is not
reclassified as such.

The basin is currently characterized as being a “medium priority” and the “critical
overdraft” designation could move it to a “high priority” status, although several
other factors help determine that designation. Either way there would be no
immediate change; the next round of basin prioritization will come late next year
after the basin boundary modifications are completed.
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